
Our North Carolina fall booster has been canceled!  The members of your state 

board unanimously decided to cancel due to the restrictions necessary to provide 

a safe environment for us to meet.  Those restrictions drastically reduced the 

number of members who would be able to attend the meeting.   

For many years, our state has been a part of the Atlantic Area states with Dennis 

Conley as our NRO.  We are now in the Southern Area which also includes South 

Carolina, Georgia, Florida, Puerto Rico, Alabama, Mississippi, Louisiana, Texas, 

Oklahoma, Arkansas, and Tennessee.   

Shirley Baffa is now our NRO.  She is from Arkansas and has served in various 

positions at the local, state, and national levels.  She was appointed as Assistant 

State Steward in 2002 and State Steward in 2008 and served as District 

Representative since 2012 when the National Steward System was implemented.  

She was elected to the NRLCA National Board during the 2015 convention in 

Reno, Nevada.  Her contact information is on the inside front cover of the national 

magazine.  Her phone number is 870-613-7838. 

Paul Swartz’s mother, Mary passed away this week very unexpectedly.  Paul is 

the Director of Governmental Affairs.  He keeps us informed of everything postal 

on Capitol Hill.  For those of you that have attended SAC or any National 

Convention and know Paul, please send cards to: 

Family of Mary Swartz 

34 Kerry Court 

Mechanicsburg, PA 17050 

Stay safe! 


